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Decision:  Chief Executive Officer’s Report – December 2017 Update 

Andy Byford (Chief Executive Officer) delivered a PowerPoint presentation summarizing the 
TTC’s accomplishments delivered through the 5-Year Corporate Plan (2013 – 2017).   

The Board received the Chief Executive Officer’s Report – December 2017 Update for 
information.  Commissioners also took the opportunity to acknowledge and thank the CEO for 
his commitment and leadership over the years, and they wished him well in his new position as 
President and CEO – New York City Transit. 


